

**NOVIEMBRE 2013** 

Dear member,

The Control of Litters Programme will be set up from right now by geting the blood of dogs in special cards called FTA Cards. This decision was approved by the Assembly, celebrated last June.

This new plan allows AEPME Board to extend the Control of Litters Programme to all those foreign breeders that are interested in following it.

The breeder will ask Aepme for the FTA Cards at the following e-mail address: **delegaciones@aepme.org**.

Aepme will send the breeders all the necessary info to complete the forms. The instructions of use for the FTA Cards are included in the attached file. Once the forms and cards are ready, they will be sent back by ordinary post to the address below:

OSCAR RUANO PACH (Delegaciones Aepme) Carlos Marx, 6 2° C 50015 ZARAGOZA

Later on, Aepme will send the breeder a receipt for each controlled puppy. Because the AEPME's aim is to improve all these dogs, we will send you a quality certificate per puppy, issued by AEPME and guarantee by the Spanish Public Administration.

Litter control will cost 5,00 €/litter plus postal charges.

All recollected samples will be stored in the Animal Selection and Reproduction National Centre (CENSYRA), in Leon. Once a year, we will ask them to carry out paternity tests to check the information collected.

We are at your disposal for any questions you may have.

Sincerely

Tha AEPME Board